Kosher Tour Planning Associates

Dear Sir:

P.O. BOX 463, THORNHILL, ONTARIO L3T 4A2

June 28, 1978 n”a

Won't you please take one minute to read about how your organiza-
tion can profit from the two most significant developments in kosher
travel in the last five years.

LAS
VEGAS

HAWATT

We have developed an exclusive kosher facility in Las Vegas.
OQur private dining room area, on the grounds of the Hacienda
Hotel, can accommodate groups up to 150 persons. The Hacienda
boasts a beautiful swimming pool/garden area, six lighted
championship tennis courts and tastefully appointed rooms

with two double beds. It is the only hotel on the Strip where
the bus stops right on the grounds!! Our basic package,
operating weekly during various months of the year, follows a
Sunday-Thursday pattern, 5 days, 4 nights, kosher Map daily,
transfers, baggage handling and many extras.

Our Firm presents you with the ideal vehicle with which to
raise funds for your organization. We can guarantee depar-
tures on October 29, November 5, 12, 19 for groups as small
as 20 persons. Groups of 40 or more can be accommodated at
any time and for the specific dates or number of days you
select. You will be given low net group rates (for land only
or air/land combination) and can mark these up accordingly to
your members and their friends. This is an easy way to raise
funds for your organization or any worthy cause.

We are now creating the first kosher facility in Honolulu,
Hawaii. This destination is ideal for small conventions or
meetings---or our program may be used in conjunction with
fund-raising. Our program features flight, hotel, kosher MAP,
transfers, lei greating and one tour. Our operation opens on
November 28, 1978 for 15 weeks. Except during the Chanukah
holiday, we would be most pleased to provide you a low net
rate for your groups as above. Only 10 people needed to form
a group. Here's a fun-way to raise funds.

During the summer months you may call our group department in
New York 212-661-1800. Ask for owen at Go-Kosher Tours for
further details. Or you may write to us and we will handle
your request when we reopen in September.

Assuring you of effortless fund raising, I remain,
Sincerly,
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M. Weinstein,
Group Sales
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